Dear Ms. Azegami,

Thank you for the nice arrangement. We are very expected to see the training simulator, ATC operating room in Naha tower, GCA and Naha ACC.
Listed below are the issues we may discuss in the meeting. Most of them are regarding to the draft of amendment of LOA between Naha ACC and Taipei ACC that Mr. Imoto sent.

1. The separation issue at SALMI of traffic northeast bound
Basically we agree with Naha’s opinion of withdrawing the proposed radar hand-off procedure at SALMI due to workload, except in the following situation.

For aircraft which will diverge quickly after SALMI (for instance landing to different airports in Incheon FIR or flying into Japan) and the succeeding aircraft is at the same speed or less, we might think of reducing longitudinal separation and applying radar hand-off procedure at SALMI.

2. Section 4. of LOA－NON-RADAR LONGITUDINAL SEPARATION

If no sufficient reason is explained Taipei prefer no change.

Because between Taipei and Naha ACCs Mach Number Technique is not applied except through special coordination. The standard ICAO Mach Number Technique table or a specially designated one is not adopted in LOA.

3. Section 5. a. (2) of LOA

The proposed amendment is acceptable. Except we suggest that the procedure of revising levels of traffic, which will land within Fukuoka FIR, can be simplified.

4. Section 6. d. of LOA
A small revision is suggested in order to be in conformity with other sections.

“d. Minimum radar/longitudinal separation between aircraft at the same altitude/flight level on the …”
5. Section 6. d. NOTE of LOA
The new NOTE should not apply to 6. d. (2) and 6. d. (3)(b).
· For 6. d. (2):
According to LOA between Hong Kong & Taipei, the leading aircraft shall be the same speed with or faster than the succeeding aircraft with no exception.

· For 6. d. (3) (b)
According to LOA between Hong Kong & Taipei, 30 NM radar separation may be applied for radar handoff in the event that the 5 minutes longitudinal separation cannot be achieved. We never use 25 NM radar separation.
6. Section 8. a. & b.

The new proposal is not in accordance with the level assignment of A1 and M750 between Taipei and Hong Kong.

We want to know the reason for changing bi-direction altitude on A1 and why no altitude restriction on M750.

Besides, would you please help me to collect some data for my report? If feasible the following:

1. The Emergency or occurrence or incident reporting procedure of Naha control units.

2. The contrast table of difference between Japan ATC procedure and ICAO DOC.4444.

3. Any other information that you may provide me for reference.

Jennifer Chen

PS. I take off-days this month. If you need contact me please e-mail to both my address and Tiger’s address.
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